
NOTICE OF INTENT TO 
ADOPT AND AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

RELATING TO TITLE 33.1 
 

TAKE NOTICE the North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality will hold public 
hearings to address proposed changes to Title 33.1 of the N.D. Admin. Code on February 11 
and 12, 2020, at the following times and location:  

 
 
Article 33.1-20 (Solid Waste Management and Land Protection) 
February 11, 2020 
6:00 p.m. – Information Open House 
7:00 p.m. – Official Comment Hearing 
Environmental Training Center 
2639 East Main Avenue 
Bismarck, ND 58501 
 
Article 33.1-24 (Hazardous Waste Management) 
February 12, 2020 
6:00 p.m. – Information Open House 
7:00 p.m. – Official Comment Hearing 
Environmental Training Center 
2639 East Main Avenue 
Bismarck, ND 58501 
 
 
The purpose of the proposed solid waste management rules is to implement regulations 

to adopt the federal program for coal combustion residuals; implement a general permits 
program; update existing rules for infectious waste handling, financial assurance, and solid 
waste management fees; and provide various corrections and clarifications to existing solid 
waste management rules.  The proposed solid waste management rules are expected have an 
impact on the regulated community in excess of $50,000.  Some of the solid waste 
management rules will be submitted to the United States Environmental Protection Agency for 
approval of the state coal combustion residuals program. 

 
The purpose of the proposed hazardous waste management rules is to adopt changes 

made to the federal regulations.  The proposed hazardous waste management rules are not 
expected have an impact on the regulated community in excess of $50,000.  The amended 
Hazardous Waste Rules will be submitted to the United States Environmental Protection 
Agency for approval and authorization for implementation. 
 

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the North Dakota Department of 
Environmental Quality, 918 East Divide Avenue, Bismarck, ND 58501. A copy of the proposed 
rules and/or a regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the above address, emailing to 
waste@nd.gov or calling 701-328-5166. The proposed rules and additional related information 
are also available on the Department of Environmental Quality website at 
deq.nd.gov/PublicNotice.aspx. Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the 
above address, email or telephone number and received by February 24, 2020 will be fully 
considered.  
 

mailto:waste@nd.gov
https://deq.nd.gov/PublicNotice.aspx


If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 
relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality at 
the above telephone number or address at least seven (7) days prior to the public hearing. 
 

Dated this 4th day of December, 2019. 
 

Charles Hyatt, Director  
Division of Waste Management 
North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 


